The Planning Board met for a special meeting on Monday, March 6, 1989 at 3:00 P. M. in Room 209, City Hall. Members present were Chairman John F. Keaney: John T. Reynolds, George Russell. Also present were Director Francis J. Donahue; Director Michael S. Latka; City Solicitor Gary S. Brackett; Assistant City Solicitor Michael E. Traynor; Commissioner Carl H. Koontz; Senior Planner Alexander A. Pridotkas; Planning Coordinator Philip Hammond; David Dunham of the Office of Planning and Community Development.

Call to Order

Chairman Keaney called the meeting to order at 3:00 P. M.

Discussion re zoning ordinance

The Board reviewed Article 3 of the zoning ordinance as prepared by Code
Inspection. Consideration was taken into account of all comments submitted
by the various agencies.

Mr. Reynolds moved that the Board approve Article 3 of the proposed zoning ordinance as amended. Mr. Russell seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous.

Block Grant discussion

Mr. Latka stated that the Office of Planning and Community Development has conducted all the necessary hearings for the allocation of Year 15 Block Grant funds. No changes have been made in the allocations from the amounts as previously presented to the Board. Planning Board recommendation is required prior to submission to the City Council.

Mr. Russell stated that he is uncomfortable to decide today because it is not on the agenda.

Mr. Keaney stated that this item could be discussed at the special meeting on March 10, 1989.

Adjournment

Chairman Keaney adjourned the meeting at 5:10 P. M.